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REGULAR MEETING
September 20, 2016

The Board of City Commissioners of the City of Herington, Kansas met at City Hall at 6:00 p.m. on the above date—the following being present:  Mayor Kat Souza, Commissioner Michelle Stanford, Commissioner Kitty Walter, Commissioner Mark Hager, City Manager Ed Patton, City Attorney Brad Jantz, and City Clerk Debra Wendt.  Commissioner Dave Jones was absent.

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Mayor Souza, to approve the minutes of the meeting of September 6, 2016.   Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”  Appropriation Ordinances #C0831-16 and #P0910-16 were discussed and reviewed.

No one spoke at the public forum.  There was one additional agenda item—Ed added a bid from CAS Constructors LLC for piping at the sewer plant as #6A.  A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Walter, to approve the agenda, with the addition of #6A.

Ed presented a bid from CAS Constructors LLC for piping at the sewer plant for $18,500.00.  He solicited bids from several other companies, but this is the only one we received.  Ed noted that instead of doing all 18 pipe drops, we will be doing 10.  The remaining pipes will be painted.  Ed also said that the next step at the plant would be the purchase of a grinder, which would put us closer to compliance.  The money would be taken from either the sewer fund or equipment reserve fund.  A motion was made by Commissioner Stanford, seconded by Commissioner Hager, to approve the bid from CAS Constructors LLC for $18,500.00 for sewer plant improvements.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”

Brad presented a preliminary charter ordinance relating to the new state election laws.  He said it will need to be “tweaked” to suit our preferences.  After discussion, it was decided to still have elections every year (in November), and to change the nomination petition requirements to 5% of the qualified electors instead of 10%.   Michelle asked if the candidates could file at the City Office, instead of going to the Dickinson County Courthouse.  Brad will make the changes to the proposed charter ordinance and bring it for consideration at the next meeting.  

Ed gave an update on the telephone proposal from Gene Wilson of COP Consulting, and said he has been working with Chad McCullough of Kaw Valley Engineering about partnering with USDA on some potential street projects.  How many we do will depend on our debt percentage.  Ed also commented on a grinder for the sewer plant, the camp host and lake-related issues, and the compliance assessment on the Mall.

The Commissioners encouraged Ed to take some time off.  Mark thanked the City workers for keeping up with the mowing, Kitty suggested implementing a neighborhood watch, and Michelle said a citizen complained to her about the court charges for a dog at large.  Ed will check into this.  Also, briefly discussed were an animal control officer, a K-9 unit, and a dog and cat pound.  Ed will do some research on these.

A motion was made by Commissioner Hager, seconded by Commissioner Walter, to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried, all voting, “Aye.”

Also present at the meeting were Jerry Barta, Gloria Boomer, Ken Walters, Virginia Neuberger, Tandi Reiff, Cynthia Naylor, and J.R. Sparke.

										            Debra Wendt
				                                                                                                City Clerk





